
 
 

 THE HUTCHINS SCHOOL PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION 

 
 
Meeting Minutes: 28th February 2023  
 
Boardroom, 6.30pm  
 
Meeting Opened: 6:32pm  
 
 
Present:  
 
Rob McEwan, Dayana Baker, Shirl Badenach,  Alli McShane,  Courtney Bell, Laura 
Machin, Louise Christie, Narida Arnott. 
  
 
Apologies:  
 
Louissa Johnson, Hayley Baker, Anthony Gunton, Camilla Fox, Krysta Brocklehurst 
 
Acceptance of Previous Minutes:  
 
Moved – Alli McShane 
Seconded – Courtney Bell 
 
President’s Report: 
 
There was a very successful new Parents function last week.  In her 
President’s speech at this function, Dayana explained the role of the PA and 
the major things we are involved with.  Lots of new parents were very 
interested in being involved with the PA.  
 
We need to have more of a discussion about the PEP program and how it will 
work this year.  
 



One of the main aims of this program is to support new Parents at any grade 
level.  Generally supporting Parents for any issues they might have related to 
Schooling at Hutchins.  There have been 35 Parents who have already done 
the training, and there are 15 Parents keen to do the training.  There are a 
number of experienced volunteers, and relevant professionals, to assist with 
the program.   
 
 
The Fair is our primary concern this term. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 
See Attached report below. 
 



 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Principal’s Report: 
 
Staff appointments/movements: 
 
Mr Ken Kingston moved into role of Deputy Headmaster at start of 2023. 
 
Mr Jarrod Clayton, Technical IT officer, has left and moved to Victoria. 
 
It is very pleasing to note that Hutchins had very strong academic results in 
2022.  
 



Over the Summer holiday break, Hutchins became Round School Global 
Members, and our Reconciliation Australian Plan was approved.  
 
 
Correspondence: 
 
Incoming – nil 
 
Outgoing – nil 
 
 
Actions arising from Previous minutes: 
 
1. The Fair planning is progressing well.   
2. For the Fair Courtney has 12 volunteers to give jobs/roles. She will email their 

contact details to Alli.  
3. Food Vans have been organized by Jenna.   
4. There will be a musical stage in quad. Food vans and bar around the stage. 
5. The Rides are organized and will be on the soccer field.  
6. We need to check on what wine is left over from previous functions.  
7. Middle school – doing book stall 
8. Cricket tour – running bar. Dayana will check with them that the bar will be big 

enough.  
9. We already have $2,500 in cash donations for the Fair. 
10. Jenna organizes the floats. Shirl to confirm the eftpos squares from Fahan. 
 
 
Other Business 
 
The AGM is next meeting.  
 
The Hutchins Open day is on the 26th March 2023 – PA volunteers to man the 
BBQ. 
 
 
 

 
Meeting Closed:    7.56 pm 
 
Next Meeting: 14th March 2023 
 
 


